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Selectmen's Minutes

April 24, 2014

Present: Jim Trudell, Bruce Beane, Donna Clark-AA
Absent: Steve Moscicki

Chairman Trudell called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.

The Selectmen met to open sealed bids for the 1994 Ford 6-wheel dump truck and to
determine the winner. The notice of public sale was published in the Littleton Courier
and Caledonian Record, posted at the Town Hall and also on the Town website.
Bidder Lee Veilleux was in attendance.

A total of three sealed bids were received. One was from Kevin Willey for $850 which
was below the required $1,000 minimum. The other two were identical $1,800 bids
from Stockley Trucking, Inc and Lee Veilleux. Not knowing the best way to proceed,
the Selectmen contacted the Town's attorney for advice. After waiting a while for a
return phone call with suggestions, Mr. Veilleux left the meeting. The Board promised
to call him as soon as they had an answer.

On advice of Town Counsel, both parties were called and asked if a coin toss at the
next regularly scheduled public meeting was an acceptable way to break the tie.
Otherwise, the entire request for bid process would have to start over again. Both
bidders agreed and letters will be sent to Stockley Trucking, Inc and Lee Veilleux to
confirm the date and time for the coin toss - May 5, 2014 at 6:00 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 pm.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 5th, at 6:00 pm.

http://www.lymannh.org/SelMin140424.html



